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Dear members of the Connecticut College community,

As it gets later into the semester, some projects have concluded, while some are
ongoing. Below is an update on large scale projects underway.

Cro Boulevard

The exposed concrete has been laid with pavers being installed at the beginning of
this week. You will soon notice a change in the construction fence along Chapel
Way. This is to complete the work by the crosswalk that will connect the spine of
the campus near New London Hall. A temporary walkway will be added along
with a crosswalk during the remaining few weeks of this phase. At times, you may
notice the fence encroaching into one lane. Please be mindful of signage, vehicles
and pedestrians.



This phase is anticipated to be completed early to mid-December when
fencing will be removed. Final finishes such as benches and plantings will
be completed in the spring. Phase two is anticipated to kick off in March.

Crozier-Williams Renovation

The underground work has been completed and the first-floor slab was
completed this past week. A turning point in the project! Over the next
four weeks, the construction team will complete the storefront in time for
the winter months. Work has begun on the third floor of Cro in the Dance
Department lobby. This work is anticipated to be completed in January
prior to the start of the spring semester. Due to this work, you will see
protection added to the first floor to make the space safe for the
occupants. These protection logistics will change as work progresses.
Please watch for signage and temporary walkways.



Justin R. Wolfradt, MSM CM, FMP
Interim Vice President for Administration/ Executive Director of Facilities Management and Campus Planning

A few weeks ago, the Board of Trustees toured the space and saw the
project’s advances. We are excited to continue sharing in the progress!

In addition to these ongoing projects and in conjunction with Facilities
Management, we are conducting several maintenance projects, including
the Natatorium HVAC (heating, ventilation, and air-conditioning),
Dayton Arena’s dehumidification system and the Olin chiller (cooling
system). We are continuing to refine the summer ‘25 projects and will share
updates on those soon.

We will continue to update our website and send monthly progress reports.
Previous newsletters are also available on the web. 

Thank you for everyone’s continued support and patience during this
heightened time of construction!

Sincerely,

Justin Wolfradt,
Executive Director of Facilities Management and Campus Planning


